



A regular meeting of the 66th Session of the Student Senate was called to order at 6:06 PM on Monday, October 17, 2022, in the Dakota Ballroom of the Davies Student Center, with President Gaitan chairing the meeting.

### Land Acknowledgment

---

“I/We acknowledge that the University of Wisconsin-Eau Claire occupies the sacred and ancestral lands of Indigenous Peoples. I/We honor the land of the Ojibwe and Dakota Nations.”

### Military Acknowledgement

---

“We acknowledge the sacrifices made by those who protect the physical and diplomatic safety of United States citizens and our affiliates. We thank military service members for their commitment to our country.”

### 66th Session Roll Call – 10/17/2022

---

#### Executive Board

Title	Name	Status (Present, Excused, Unexcused) (P/E/U)
Senate Personnel Director	Anakah Denison	P
Parliamentarian	Thomas Miller	P
AA Director	Sahana Suresh	P
Communications Director	Ivan San	P
ESM Senate Director	Maddie Blong	P
Finance Director	Ben Johnson	P
ITC Director	Joseph Dokken	P
IGA Director	Hannah Kelly	P
SOS Director	Sydney McGuine	P
SOC Director	Bradford Heap	P
UAC Director	Brett Farmer	E
Mascot Coordinator	Kyle May	P



**On-Campus Senators**

<b>Name</b>	<b>Status</b>
<b>Samantha Consiglio</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Solveig Dei</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Austin Lallak</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Benjamin Myszka</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Brenna Strojinc</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Elianna Zimmerman</b>	<b>P</b>

**Off-Campus Senators**

<b>Name</b>	<b>Status</b>
<b>Josh Holness</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Jake Hicks</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Breanna Renslo</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Meghan Wiercinski</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Twyla Alix</b>	<b>P</b>

**At-Large Senators**

<b>Name</b>	<b>Status</b>
<b>Avery De Ruyter</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Oliver Gibbs</b>	<b>U</b>
<b>Ben Hurley</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Matthew Lehner</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Katie Myszka</b>	<b>P</b>



<b>Vivian Ong</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Allie Russel</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>Tristan Weasler</b>	<b>P</b>

**Executive Officers**

<b>Title</b>	<b>Name</b>	<b>Status</b>
<b>Vice President</b>	<b>Nicholas Johnson</b>	<b>P</b>
<b>President</b>	<b>Rossellin Gaitán</b>	<b>P</b>

**Presentation**

<b>Entity; Topic</b>	<b>Questions</b>
----------------------	------------------

**Open Forum**

<b>Entity; Topic</b>	<b>Questions</b>
----------------------	------------------

**Misc. Notes:**

**Approval of Meeting Minutes from 10/10/22**

Meeting minutes approved unanimously.

**REPORT: President – Rossellin Gaitán**

Hello, Again Folks and Happy Black Poetry Day.

Last week I attended our national coming out day event, popped into our Parli Pro workshop, and attended lunch with the provost and the Senior Vice President for Academic and Student Affairs. with our AAC and FIN directors, met with some faculty about Course Evaluations/Student evaluations, had a meeting with the Foundation, and many other things on top of my busy academic schedule. Whew! I am looking forward to my check-ins, checking out our legislation workshop, and staying busy this week. Besides Senate, since our weather is getting colder, get your flu shots and take extra care and since it is Black Poetry day, I will end my report with a beautiful quote by Maya Angelou “Without courage, we cannot practice any other virtue with consistency. We can’t be kind, true, merciful, generous, or honest.” have the courage to set your boundaries and take care of yourself this week. I believe in you all.



---

**REPORT: Vice President – Nicholas Johnson**

---

Hello, all. Thank you very much for arriving early for photos this evening. I very much look forward to seeing how they turn out. This past Tuesday I chaired the Vacancy Committee in which we heard four more excellent interviews. I want to take a moment to welcome all the new folks, those who have been appointed in the past few weeks and those being appointed tonight. I also participated in the Parliamentary Procedure workshop which was a lot of fun. I consider myself well-versed in parliamentary procedure, and I felt as though I learned something. To everyone joining us for the first time, please use Parliamentarian Miller as a resource for learning more. This past week was also very budget heavy for me. I attended a presentation on the financial planning activities of this university from Vice Chancellor Grace Crickette and Dean of the College of Business Brewer Doran. It was both illuminating and reassuring. I also attended a recap meeting for the first quarter facilities auxiliary budget. In addition, I met with President Gaitan and VC Crickette to discuss the Pablo Committee memberships. Regarding those memberships, I highly encourage you all to ask us questions if you are interested in learning more. It is our belief that these will be extremely interesting committees to be a part of, while not necessarily carrying all the formality of some campus committees. Speaking of which, I attended my first University Safety Committee meeting in which I was updated on the current programs and initiatives to increase safety and reduce liability on this campus. Again, please ask questions now if you have any. Thank you. I yield.

---

**REPORT: Senate Personnel Director – Anakah Denison**

---

This week I conducted yet more vacancy interviews—welcome to our soon-to-be senators—attended the Parli Pro workshop hosted by Parliamentarian Miller (thank you to everyone who attended), conducted several director check-ins, attended ESM and Finance commissions, and inquired into some office logistics to make the space tidier. Next week I will be presenting our General Operations Budget Request to the Finance Commission as well as participating in voting and deliberations, while this week, I will be attending the Legislation Workshop tomorrow from 2-3. I encourage you all to attend—especially our new senators. This will be especially helpful if you come with an idea or initiative in mind, but it will be helpful to anyone to gain basic knowledge of the legislative process regardless. Though new senators will be getting an overview of senate workings at the upcoming retreat, it is your responsibility as Senate members to be aware and literate in these processes— so please take advantage of these opportunities. Speaking of, please watch out for an email from me about retreat dates/times and logistics.

As we approach mid-semester, please remember to notify me of your outreach hours—just email me with the event time, date/info. Thank you to those of you who have already done so—remember you can reference my welcome email with attached lists of possible hours, as well as attend any commission activities like Motivation Monday. Secondly, if you are going to be absent from GA for any reason, all you have to do is email or text me to let me know ahead of time.

Also, I have candy in my office!



As always, I am happy to take any questions, and I yield.

Q: Where will the workshop be held? A: The Cedar Room in the AIL complex, right hand corner.

## **REPORTS: Board of Directors**

---

### **Communication Commission Director – Ivan San**

Howdy everyone, I hope everyone is having a great start to their week so far! Thank you for coming early to take photos, expect to see them soon in the office & in your emails! Last week in comms we started making a new tabling board, preparing future Motivation Monday collaborations, and finished the boards inside the office, all that's left is to post some pictures of our wonderful senate on them! This morning we had a successful Motivation Monday, running out of our 3 gallons of hot cocoa within 30 minutes and saying hi from Student Senate to plenty of students. I also started lots more media creation and attended SOC's Leaders Banquet committee meeting. This week I will primarily be facilitating our media creation and working on some other miscellaneous projects around the office. As always, if you'd like to get an outreach hour taken care of, come join us on Motivation Monday! Have a good week everyone, thanks for listening!

### **Equity in Student Matters Senate Director – Maddie Blong**

Hello everyone!

Last week I started off by committing to help the Peer Diversity Educators in the process of planning the Bridge to Change Conference to be held on Sunday November 13th. I am now working on forming a student panel to inform students attending the workshop about what it means to be a leader on campus with an underrepresented identity. Please let me know if that is something you would be interested in.

On Tuesday, I met with the Chancellor and a team of EDI workers on our campus to discuss next steps succeeding the departure of our vice chancellor of EDISA. We discussed the possibility of holding a question-and-answer period for students with the Chancellor in order to begin a better connection with students and admin. We also advised that the chancellor send out a letter to students confirming that our vice chancellor is gone and the ideas for next steps. This letter was sent via email on Friday.

On Wednesday, I attended a meeting with Kristin Schumacher to better understand the project "Faces Like Me" that is now displayed on the third floor of Davies. We will be working together to continue the project into its next steps.

This week Director Gómez and I will be working very hard on our budget request presentation for ESM and gathering important information from departments we are representing. We will also be hosting an important discussion during our ESM commission meeting that will be about student concerns in regard to MSS.



Also! If you would like, there is a fun little mailbox on my desk that you can place cute notes, fun drawings, and ESM feedback in! If you haven't noticed already many of my notes have been proudly displayed on my desk for all to see. Thanks for being you!

**Finance Commission Director – Ben Johnson**

Hello everyone, I hope you are having a good Monday. With the cold weather comes budgeting, this week Finance is preparing to hear Organized Activity Budget Presentations and preparing liaison reports. We will also be voting on where we want to cater our two long meetings. This past week was a busy one, I had lunch with provost Kleine and UW system Vice President Britz alongside Director Suresh and President Gaitan. We discussed the set-up of our Student Senate as it is unlike any other in the UW System, along with projects we have worked on. I also met with club sports to discuss their fiscal year 2024 budget and had a very intriguing conversation regarding campus development and the 10-year plan. If anyone has question regarding Organized Activity presentations, please come see me.

**Information Technologies Commission Director – Joseph Dokken**

I hope everyone had a great week last week. I know my presence was missed but I am so glad to be back and better than ever this week. I may be a little biased, but ITC has been really putting the I in ITC if you know what I mean. This past week we had another successful meeting with 6 students in attendance. We also started looking at the student tech survey with the focus on trying to get that out before the end of the semester rather than during winterim.

This week we will continue to be working to refine the tech survey and Lindsey and I are doing some behind the scenes work as well. Please come to the ITC meeting this week it is a legit 'par-tay' with the amount of people in attendance. 11am. Wednesday. Schofield 130. I hope to see you all there.

All I have left to say is.. The view is nice from up here, SKOL...

**Intergovernmental Affairs Commission Director – Hannah Kelly**

Hello everyone!

IGA has been hard at work promoting students to vote! My interns and I have been all over campus putting up posters. Soon you will see table tents in Davies and hilltop, and we've been making use of the Student Senate Instagram and soon you will see an event with UAC possibly in the HUB on October 25th from 10am-2pm. Where students can sit down with a senate member and register to vote, learn where they're voting, and get information on who they're voting for!

In our next meeting we will be continuing to work on promoting voting, continuing with the LPS (Legislative Priority Summary), and working on the Fall Community Walkthrough.

If any of this sounds appealing to you, I highly recommend attending IGA meetings. We meet Tuesday 3-4pm in the Pine room of the AIL Office. I yield.



**Student Office of Sustainability Commission Director – Sydney McGuine**

Hey everyone! Last week in SOS we passed the BANFF film festival proposal, so more to come on that in the coming months. I have been working on getting ready for the AASHE conference event we will be hosting each day the conference is held. That will be the 18th, 26th and the 3rd of November. The first day is tomorrow, and we will have snacks and refreshments. Tomorrow's showing will be held in Chancellors room Davies 311. Hope to see you there! This week will be a light week as far as our commission meeting goes. We are going to brainstorm and share project ideas and discuss ways members can help if they would like, discuss signage of the SSRC, and ways to get more involvement within the commission. That's all I have, have a great rest of your week, I yield.

**Student Organization Commission Director – Brad Heap**

This week the Student Organization Commission went over the finalized itinerary for the Student Organization Leaders Banquet and discussed ways to continue to encourage Student Organizations to submit their constitutions for the re registration process. If you are a leader of a student organization or know somebody who is, make sure they RSVP soon as spots are limited. Demand for the event will hopefully be high especially with an exclusive opening keynote speaker presentation from Director Heap himself. As you can see, you won't want to miss this. Moving forward, this week in SOC we will be voting on the introduction of the SOC Special Allocation fund, so I would love to see some of you there at 4:00pm in the Pine conference room on Thursday. I will also be taking time on Wednesday to present to the College of Business Student Association Council Meeting in order to talk about the new Segregated Funding fee budget form, which is the same one you will be voting on later this evening. Finally, you all looked so great in tonight's photos, but not as great as I do, and as always, take care, brush ya hair, and I yield.

Q: What if you didn't get an email?

A: Contact Dir. Heap if your club was not contacted.

**University Activities Commission Director – Brett Farmer**

This last week, UAC showed Ratatouille in the Dulaney Inn without a seat to spare, and hosted Fiona Rose Kelly and green, in the Cabin Saturday evening. We have continued to do some Homecoming reflection with our group and are looking forward to hiring and announcing a large concert performer very soon.

This week, we are welcoming Landon Conrath, who opened for Bryce Vine in the spring, back to campus in Davies Marketplace Saturday at 7:00pm.

As Director Kelly mentioned in her report, we are working with IGA to host a Voting Information event in the Hub on October 25th from 10:00am to 2:00pm. Please consider helping out for an outreach hour, or at least attend the event to learn about what you will find on the ballot on November 8th and where and how to cast your vote!

For all event information and updates, be sure to follow UAC on Instagram, Facebook, and TikTok and reach out to me if you have any questions! I hope to see you all at UAC events very soon, I yield.



**Academic Affairs Commission Director – Sahana Suresh**

I hope you are all having a wonderful week!! Last week I attended the Academic Policies Committee, I had a great time getting acquainted with everyone and what their goals are for this semester and even put my two cents on degree changes they are planning for this next school year! I also had lunch with the provost & the UW systems president along with Finance Director Johnson and President Gaitan. It was a wonderful conversation and they were definitely impressed with UWEC and how our senate is run which is pretty amazing! This week Budget Planner, Stephanie Jameleske, is coming into my commission to do an introduction on BCDT! So if you would like to learn more about BCDT please come to my commission meeting this week (we meet Thursdays from 2-3 in Council Oak) and if you can't not to worry, Stephanie will be coming to General Assembly spring semester and do the same presentation. Besides that, if you know anyone who would be a great fit for Academic Affairs please let me know because we're always trying to grow our commission to create the best education experience possible at UWEC!! I also want to say that I know it's getting to that point of the semester where we are all deep into assignments, tests and midterms! Take time everyday to do things you love whether it's watching your favorite show, hanging out with friends or anything that brings you joy! We're all humans first and I feel like we all tend to forget that, myself include! Well, that is all I have for this week! and with that I yield!

**REPORT: Special**

---

**Mascot Coordinator – Kyle May**

No report

**Unfinished Business**

Bill or Resolution	Title	Status	Vote Method
	66-B-4, Allocating Funding to Support LEED Certification of the Science and Health Science Building	Passed	Placard 32-0-2

**Misc. Notes:**

**Introduction:**

- See introduction from last week
- Has precedence from last session
- On “Silver” question from last week—Davies was built with Silver certification in mind, now all buildings in Wisconsin should be built under Silver, except reevaluation in following years is not covered/enforced.

**Speaker sentiments:**

- **AMENDMENT:** remove underscore from line 12
- **AMENDMENT:** Line 20—should be attachment A instead of B, line 25 should have attachment A instead of B, line 28 should have B instead of A
- **AMENDMENT:** add ‘s after Claire in line 12





- Supports the bill, last session supported this as well and we should follow through
- SOS is limited on what we can spend out money on—this is a good use of funds
- Climate crisis requires direct action like this
- Will be voting up—we committed to be carbon neutral, this is a big step in that direction
- Compliment the author on their work, any way we can make this campus more sustainable, the better
- It’s cool that this is even an action that we are able to take—820 is pretty limiting and this is a big step we can take
- This is a good use of funds
- **AMENDMENT:** put a space between 28<sup>th</sup> and 2022
- There’s lots we are trying to improve, so it’s good to see action being taken

Bill or Resolution	Title	Status	Vote Method
	<b>66-B-5, Allocating Funding to Provide the LEED Green Associate Credentialing Exam Waivers to Undergraduate Students</b>	<b>Passed</b>	<b>Placard, 31-0-2</b>

**Misc. notes:**

**Introduction:**

- In order to make the Sonnentag Center LEED certification fall under 820 policy, we had to involve students, and this is how we did it
- The class was made free last year, but the exam is not paid for
- This bill will pay for up to 85 students/year
- Removes the financial barrier to receiving this accreditation
- Q: Is there an application for the 85 students? A: Anyone can sign up for it, go to the Administrative Office of Sustainability’s workshop. There is also a class that will help you with the test.
- Q: Is it 85/semester or 85/year? A: Per year
- Q: How many students are currently enrolled in the class? A: 27
  - Followup—If you don’t hit the cap of 85 this school year, does it roll over? A: Answer from the gallery, Lily Strehlow—we intend to keep this project moving forward in future years, hopefully through the summer
- Q: Do you need to be recertified every year? If so, will there be attempt to offset that cost? A: Once certified, you do need to do continuing education credits which are widely available, range in prices, and fairly easy to keep up with.
- Q: Are there prerequisites for this class? A: No
- Q: How long before you need to recertify? A: Indefinite as long as you keep up with continuing education credits.

**Speaker sentiments:**

- Will be voting up; great opportunity to get real life experience and is good for employment.
- It is important to remove financial barriers, especially since we have already started that process with the class.



- It is promising to see this move towards equity and sustainability on our campus.
- Personally didn't take the class because of the 100 fee, so removing the fee is important.
- If we already passed LEED for the Science Building, it is in our best interest to allow more hands on experiences for students at UWEC.

New Business

Bill or Resolution	Title	Status	Vote Method
	<b>66-R-3, Calling on the Student Body President and Parliamentarian to Add Language to the Student Senate Operating Documents Regarding the Livestream of Meetings on Instagram and Facebook and Notice of Meetings via Facebook and Instagram</b>	<b>Referred to Communications Commission</b>	<b>Standing, passes for referral 29-2-2</b>

**Misc. Notes:**

**Introduction:**

- Author got involved in order to engage the student body.
- We discuss many important topics here worth sharing.
- This was originally a bill, but after consultation with the VP and Parliamentarian, thought best to change to a resolution.
- This will add language to the Student Senate Operating document, so it is non-binding, simply recommendations.
- Last year livestreamed all GA meetings for Towers Hall council, which was successful.
- We already livestream on Facebook, so why not on Instagram as well, as it is a more popular platform.
- Q: Do you have a proposed way of streaming to Instagram? A: Would hope to work with VP Johnson and Parliamentarian Miller to organize, possibly with Streamyard to stream simultaneously—otherwise could be done from a phone and a laptop.
- Q: Can you explain line 11? A: We have the highest student voter turnout out of any UW, so it shows that our students are engaged and want to be involved, can increase this percentage further, which benefits everyone—if we give more notice/availability can translate to higher voter turnout.
- Q: On line 18-20, any concerns on the length of our meetings being hard to host? A: When you livestream on FB and Insta, there is an option to post it immediately after, no matter the length; was not an issue for Hall Council, hope to work with the President and Parliamentarian to include more details.
- Q: If a meeting runs long, is there a way to shorten that video for students looking for more information? A: Open to the suggestion, those details can be worked out, this is simply to encourage it happening.



- Q: Was Comms consulted before this resolution? A: No, did not think it required it since livestreaming is relatively easy—is willing to work with the Comms director on this and anything that they would like to see implemented.
- Q: Would it be possible to post meeting summaries on our Instagram Story? A: Sure, willing to implement/work on that, every meeting should have something posted, whether a summary or video.
- Q: Would this hinder our ability to start a meeting, as this has been an issue in the past? A: No, because it is not a bill, as a resolution it is simply advisory, so if Facebook or Instagram is down, it would not prevent us from starting.
- Q: If Instagram becomes extra work (e.g. editing, advertising) who would do that work? A: As of now, if we take the route of a multistreaming platform like Streamyard, it would be no more difficult than what we already do.
- Q: Do you have the citation of the study mentioned in line 8? A: Do not have that citation right now—can provide it if asked.

#### Speaker Sentiments:

- **AMENDMENT:** line 19—correct the spelling of the word “meeting”
- **AMENDMENT:** line 19, change “on both platforms” to “on the Student Senate Webpage and the Student Senate Facebook page” **Passes: 29-2-2 via placard**
  - Removes Instagram from that specific list, posting GA to Instagram is not conducive to longform videos.
  - The change to the webpage makes sense, as it is the central hub of all our information.
  - Can refer to Instagram through FB
  - Posting on our Instagram more than we do would oversaturate the stream
  - After hearing others perspective, supports this amendment, would be beneficial to other students to be more exposed to our meetings
  - Echo previous sentiments, while the speaker appreciates others’ comments and feedback, will be voting to keep the original language
  - Instagram would be a good resource for livestreaming, but not best for hosting long videos, difficult to navigate—perhaps short clips on Insta would be better, and links to the full videos
  - Likes the suggestion, but as the resolution only talks about FB and Insta, perhaps a second resolution would be prudent for the Webpage
  - This is nonbinding—if issues arise, we can cross that bridge when we get to it, right now our biggest issues is that we don’t engage enough—this is step 1 to provide information to begin with
  - Agree with the original language as well
  - Can be overwhelming to have the same notification in several different places—recaps would be better suited to Instagram stories, can link it to Student Senate webpage
  - Considering that there are lots of concerns to be answered, would like to move the matter to Comms Commission for further review



- To clarify, this amendment is just to POST on Instagram—this amendment does not change livestreaming on both, just where it would be posted. This is to revive a past practice, to make a short summary post, a minutes of the minutes to recap the meeting and led to links to watch the whole meeting. Once again, this just changes where the entire recording would be posted after recording
- As a Communications member, will be voting this amendment up—this is nonbinding
- Can't vote, so will not be voting— but likes what the amendment is going for. If on the website, it is a good way to document this session. To have the recordings on the website overall for future sessions to reference is important, can't necessarily get long-term storage out of Instagram, which may not be permanent; we have more control over the website.
- If we did post the full length videos, it would be oversaturated and overwhelming
- **AMENDMENT**—line 24, remove “post”
- **AMENDMENT**—line 24, strike “, including” and “and”
- **MOTION** to refer the resolution to Comms for further review: **Standing vote, passes 29-2-2**
  - **MOTION** for a standing vote: **23-8-2 passes**

**Speaker Sentiments**

- Likes the idea, but some of the wording is too wordy or confusing—would be good to go through a commission.
- Echo previous speakers, there are parts that could be changed, a commission could do that easily, and since comms handles our media, they are best equipped to handle it.
- In agreement—important to pass it properly, make sure everyone is involved who needs to be.
- This is to add to the Operating Policies document, this is not the policy that will go forward, this is to encourage Parliamentarian and Vice President to add this clause to a document that is very fresh, exists in this session alone—this is a step forward in what we as a body would want to put forward in this document. Upon passage, these conversations could be had going forward, this resolution is just a step one.
- This is nonbinding, it is important to clarify, with the commission that would be handling this, it is important to have input from the author facilitated through comms, as they have the best understanding of what is effective/possible
- Establish that this is just a statement, appreciate the feedback, want to stress that this is just a recommendation—this is a call for efforts to be made
- Agree with previous statements, this should be moved to Communications, likes that the author states that they would go to Communications, better to handle these edits through Communications.
- The fact that we are not currently streaming on Instagram, given that we are a college campus is a bit alarming, acting with both in mind is leaving a lot off the table, the resolution opens the door to more students
- Because this goes on the record, good to be looked over.
- Should look into other platforms not under Meta.
- By referring to Communications, we can make it as good as possible before sending.



- Given the amount of time allotted to this tonight, we should put through Communications to ensure it is refined.

Bill or Resolution	Title	Status	Vote Method
	<b>66-R-4, In Support of the Student Organization Commission Segregated Fee Budget Form Change</b>	<b>Passed</b>	<b>Placard, 31-0-2</b>

- To make an official change in the segregated fee funding process
- Beings in September, goes till Spring
- The new form is more streamlined and easier to understand
- Q: What was the previous form like? A: It was longer and more complicated/cluttered, will streamline for both organizations and the Commission

**Speaker Sentiments:**

- Will be voting up, the org funding process can be tricky, and getting this knowledge out there in an easier process will help the process come spring
- Voting up, as it helps streamline, makes it less stressful for orgs
- Encourage orgs to take advantage of these opportunities
- As someone who has taken part in both funding processes, this is easier and supports it

**Personnel Matters**

Appointed or Resigned (A/R)	Name(s)	Entity(ies)
Appointed	Mei Bean	At-large Senator
Appointed	Allana Valiente	At-large Senator
Appointed	Rebecca Yoshino	At-large Senator
Appointed	Taylor Kaplan	At-large Senator
Appointed	Sen. Holness	Internal Affairs Committee
Appointed	Dir. Farmer	Internal Affairs Committee
Appointed	Sen. Lallak	Internal Affairs Committee
Appointed	Dir. Suresh	Internal Affairs Committee
Appointed	Sen. Wiershinski	Internal Affairs Committee
Appointed	Sen. Ong	Internal Affairs Committee
Appointed	Annabelle Kocer	Student Organization Conduct Committee



Appointed	Sen. Ben Hurley	Advisory Committee on Accessibility Issues for Persons with Disabilities
Appointed	Sen. Elianna Zimmerman	Instructional Resources Rental Committee (Text Book)
Resigned	Sen. Ben Hurley	College of Arts and Sciences Curriculum Committee
Appointed	Sen. Ben Hurley	University Liberal Education Committee
Appointed	Sen. Breanna Renslo	University Assessment Committee
Appointed	Sen. Brenna Strojinc	University Assessment Committee
Appointed	Sen. Oliver Gibbs	Student Wage Rates and Practice Committee

**Misc. Notes**

**Announcements**

Person	Topic
Dir. Kelly	<p>If you're voting absentee, send it out in the next week! If its too close to the day of, it might not get counted—contact me for more info, and am a Minnesota resident if you need a witness.</p> <p>Q: How long does it take for an absentee ballot to come in? A: Give it a shot if you request now, but it will be cutting it close.</p> <p>Q: What are rules around being a witness? A: Needs to be a resident of the state, and write their address clearly and correctly, if it cannot be confirmed it will be rejected.</p> <p>Q: Does the witness need to be an adult? A: I believe so yes.</p>
VP Johnson	<p>If you are interested in presenting legislation to GA, you can present it to Exec, as Exec is open</p> <p>Q: Is it open as in anyone can attend? A: Yes</p> <p>Q: When does Exec meet? A: 5p on Mondays in Davies 311.</p>
Parli. Miller	<p>Thank you to everyone who came to the Parli workshop, hopes to do it again in the future!</p>



Dir. San	We have lots of new faces—welcome! Comms meets tomorrow, would love to see you there! You are welcome at Motivation Mondays, 12:30-1:30
Dir. McGuine	The AASHE conference, for sustainability in higher education is happening tomorrow in Chancellor's Room (Davies 311), there are refreshments! Q: Who are the speakers? A: Peter Kalness, climate scientist at 1, at 9 Tyson Yunggaporta, senior lecturer in Indigenous knowledge at Deacon, Dr. Elizabeth pop burnhap, Michigan University.
Coord. May	If any of you are interested in being Blu's wingman, let him know!
Dir. Denison	Legislation Workshop is tomorrow at 2, thank you to everyone for engaging tonight, especially our brand new people!
Pres. Gaitan	Qfest is happening this week, films are from the San Francisco film fest, it's a great opportunity to see intersectional films, there is more info in the Bridge and throughout Davies.

**Misc. Notes:**

**Adjournment**

---

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM.







